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                  SCHOOL DAY 

School starts at 8.45am with   

doors opening from 8.40am 

 All children must be in class for 

8.45am prompt in readiness for 

morning registration 

School finishes at 3.15pm 

    

        

 SCHOOL MEALS 

Week commencing 
29th September will be week 2 of 

the Spring/Summer Menu 
 

As of September 2025, key stage 2 
meals will increase to £2.90 

 

 

    

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

office@st-anthonys.lancs.sch.uk 

 

STAR OF THE WEEK AWARDS 
 

FRIDAY, 20TH SEPTEMER, 2024 
 

Rec S N/A 

 

  Rec  T N/A 

1/2S  

 

1/2T  1/2A  

3S  

 

3/4T  4A  

5S  

 

5/6T  5/6A  

 

 
 
                            
 

 
                        

                                                        
 

 
                            
                                                              

 
          

STAR OF THE WEEK AWARDS 
 

FRIDAY, 26TH SEPTEMBER, 2025 
 

Rec S 
 

  Rec  T 
 

1S Fiadh B 1/2T Eva P 2A Hugh W 

3S Amelia C 3/4T Cian O’D 4A Evan J 

5S Holly G 5/6T Ronnie B 6A Darcey H 

 

HEADTEACHER AWARD 
 

Clerin B 5/6T 

 

 

CITIZEN AWARD 
 

Isla D 6A 

 

Thank you to all our parents and grandparents who attended Y3S’s lovely class 
assembly on Wednesday when our children reminded us that God can always be 
relied on and will never let us down.  Next week it is Y2A’s turn to lead our 
assembly – parents and grandparents welcome. 
 

This Sunday will be Fr. Peter’s last Mass with the parish and it would be nice if you 

could join us at the 9.30am Mass.  A celebration will also take place in the social 

club from 1.00pm-4.00pm that day – do pop in to say goodbye to Fr. Peter. 

Tuesday morning was due to be Y1S’s Class Mass, however, as it is Father’s last 
actual Mass at St. Anthony’s, other available classes will attend and all parents and 
grandparents are welcome to join us. 
 

Advance notice – on Sunday, 5th October, our Mini-Vinnies group are hosting the 
coffee morning after 9.30am Mass. They are raising money to make a donation to 
St. Catherine’s Hospice.  Please support them by attending the coffee morning 
and/or donating cakes. 
 

Have a lovely weekend 
 

Mrs Barnes 

 

mailto:office@st-anthonys.lancs.sch.uk


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

       

Dates for your diary   

 

 

Dates for your diary   

 

Autumn Term begins - Tuesday, 2nd September 

Whole School Mass - Friday, 5th September 

Y4A Class Mass - Tuesday, 9th September 

Meet the Teacher - Wednesday, 10th September 

Y6A Class Assembly - Wednesday, 17th September 

Y3/4T Class Mass – Friday 19th September 

Extra-curricular Clubs begin - Monday, 22nd September 

Y5/6T Class Mass - Tuesday, 23rd September 

Y3S Class Assembly - Wednesday, 24th September 

Y1S Class Mass - Tuesday, 30th September 

Y2A Class Assembly - Wednesday, 1st October 

Mini-Vinnies Coffee Morning – Sunday, 5th October 

Y5S Class Mass - Tuesday, 7th October 

Harvest Festival - Thursday, 9th October 

Wear Yellow Day for mental health – Friday, 10th October 

Y3S Class Mass - Tuesday, 14th October 

Y4A Class Assembly - Wednesday, 15th October 

Nasal Flu Vaccination Session - Thursday, 16th October 

Wear Red Day for Kick out racism – Friday, 17th October 

Y6A Class Mass - Tuesday, 21st October 

Y1/2T Class Assembly - Wednesday, 22nd October 

Half Term - Monday, 27th October - Friday, 31st October 

Inset Day - Monday, 3rd November 

Y2A Class Mass - Tuesday, 11th November 

Y5S Class Assembly - Wednesday, 12th November 

Open Night (new starters) - Wednesday, 12th November 

Y1/2T Class Mass - Tuesday, 18th November 

Tempest School Photos - Wednesday, 19th November 

Parents Afternoon / Evening - Wednesday, 19th November 

Y5/6T Class Assembly - Thursday, 20th November 

Reception S Class Mass - Tuesday, 25th November 

Y3/4T Class Assembly - Wednesday, 26th November 

Reception T Class Mass - Tuesday, 2nd December 

Years 3 & 4 Advent Service - Tuesday, 2nd December 

Y1S Class Assembly - Wednesday, 3rd December 

KS1 Nativity - Wednesday, 10th December 

Years 5 & 6 Carol Service - Wednesday, 17th December 

Whole School Mass - Friday, 19th December 

Close for Christmas - Friday, 19th December at 1.30pm 

 

 

Plea from our Sports Lead 

If anyone has any preloved football trainers or boots that 
your children no longer need, we would be incredibly 
grateful for your donations. We are also on the lookout for 
any shin pads to add to our collection. 

Your donations will help other children in our school access 
sports activities and represent our school with pride. 

 

Smoke/Vape Free Zone 
 

Please can we remind parents that our school is a 
smoke/vape free zone.  This extends to the car park and 
surrounding footpaths, to ensure all children are able to 
access clean air. 
 
Please refrain from smoking/vaping until you have left the 

school grounds. 

Polite Reminders – Absence/Lateness 
 

Please can we remind parents that, if your child is going to 
be off school due to illness, you must contact the school 
office before the start of the school day. 
Also:- 
If your child is going to be late and wants a school lunch, 

please can we remind you to phone the school office prior 

to the start of the school day to give them your child’s meal 

choice.   Children who arrive late will always be given a 

meal but, unfortunately, for food preparation reasons, our 

kitchen staff may not always be able to cater for their meal 

choice if the office hasn’t been notified prior. 

 

School Meal Menu 

The spring/summer menu will continue until after half 

term.  Please see below a link to the menu:-  

fresherplus-spring-and-summer-2025.pdf 

Please can we ask parents of our younger children to 

discuss the menu options with your children each morning 

to aid them when ordering their lunches. 

 

Wednesday Word  

Please find below a link to ‘Wednesday Word’, which is a 

Catholic resource that provides a weekly Gospel message 

and discussion topics for families to encourage reflection 

on faith:- 

https://www.wednesdayword.org/school/index.htm 

 

 

 

https://www.lancashire.gov.uk/media/961117/fresherplus-spring-and-summer-2025.pdf
https://www.wednesdayword.org/school/index.htm


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Attendance – Friday, 19th September to Thursday, 25th September, 2025 

 

 

Rec S 
Rec T 
1S 
1/2T 
2A 
3S 
3/4T 
4A 
5S 
5/6T 
6A 
Whole School 
 
Whole School Target 

97.76% 
100.0% 
97.93% 
95.0% 
95.67% 
97.59% 
99.03% 
96.77% 
97.33% 
98.71% 
94.67% 
97.24% 
 
96.0% 

 

Attendance Winners - A huge well done to Reception T who have achieved 100.0% 

attendance this week. 

Punctuality - Registration is at 8.45am prompt and when a child arrives in class 

after 8.45am they receive a late mark.  Arriving on time is important, being late 

means that children miss the start of lessons, which means lost learning.   

 

No Lates – Unfortunately, all classes have had late marks this week 

 

 

Message from Fulwood Library 

Staff from Fulwood Library would like to extend their 
thanks to parents whose children took part in the 
Lancashire Reading Heroes Summer Challenge over 
summer.  Staff loved welcoming the children and saw 
record breaking numbers sign up.  Children who have not 
already collected their stickers/prizes/certificates can pop 
into Fulwood Library before the end of September. 
Children can also drop off completed competition entries 
at the library before the end of September to have the 
chance to win a big Lego set! 
  
The library will also continue with their Lego Club that 
takes place from 10.30am to 11.30am each Saturday 
where children can have fun, get creative and challenge 
themselves to build lego related models.  
  
 

Reception 2026 Open Evening 

Parents of children due to start primary school in 

September 2026 are invited to attend our Open Evening 

that will take place from 4.45pm-6.30pm on Wednesday, 

12th November.  There will be the opportunity to meet our 

Leadership team, staff from our Reception Unit and our 

Head and Deputy Head Boys and Girls, have a tour of 

school and ask questions to help make an informed 

decision when applying for a primary school place for your 

child. 

 

School Admissions – September 2026 

Online applications for primary and high school places for 

the September 2026 intake are now open with closing 

dates as follows:- 

Secondary School - 31st October, 2025 

Primary School - 15th January, 2026 

Please apply using the following link: 
www.lancashire.gov.uk/schools   

You will receive an email confirmation of your application. 

If your child is baptised Catholic you will also need to 
complete a supplementary form which is available from 
the school office and at Our Lady's Catholic High School.  
Baptism Certificates are also required. 

 

 

http://www.lancashire.gov.uk/schools


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


